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31 July 2017

Ms Greta Grivas

West Gate Tunnel Project Inquiry and Advisory Committee
Planning Panels Victoria

Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning
Clo: westgatetunnelproject.ppv@delwp.vic.gov.au

Dear Ms Grivas

ENDORSED CITY OF PORT PHILLIP COUNCIL SUBMISSION TO WESTGATE TUNNEL
ENVIRONMENTAL EFFCTS STATEMENT (EES)

Further to submitting on 10 July 2017 a Council Officers’ submission on the above EES, this
submission was considered at the 19 July 2017 Ordinary Council meeting.

As a result Council resolved to:
“1.1 Endorse the Officer’s submission, included as Attachment 1 dated 10 July 2017, to the
West Gate Tunnel Project Inquiry and Advisory Committee on the environmental effects of

the proposed Project.

1.2 Notes:

1.2.1 City of Port Phillip’s Environmental Effects Statement (EES) submission
demonstrates Council’s commitment to minimising the negative impacts of the
construction and operation of the Project on the community;

1.2.2 There is a lack of justification or rationale for implementing the Project and it will
ultimately reduce the funding pool for other, more critical projects, such as Melbourne
Metro 2 and trams to Fishermans Bend Urban Renewal Area (FUBRA),

1.2.3 The Project does not meet the goals of the State Government’s Plan Melbourne or
Fishermans Bend Vision documents prioritising sustainable transport and creating 20
minute Neighbourhoods;

1.2.4 The Project should include Transport Demand Management measures to lock in
capacity for high value goods and people movement such as freight and public
transport.

1.2.5 When operational, the Project will provide a short term decrease in the number of
vehicles using the West Gate Freeway Bridge but will ultimately encourage driving
and provide little long term benefit for commuters. The project will reduce air quality,
add greenhouse gases, result in loss of valuable inner city development land, reduce
liveability, reduce the amount of in quality open space and increase regional
transport inequality”.

A copy of the Council endorsed submission is attached to this letter. Please note this is

unchanged from the Council Officer submission dated 10 July 2017. Cnr Carlisle St & Brighton Rd,
St Kilda Victoria 3182
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Should you have any questions in respect to this letter, please contact John Bartels,
Coordinator Sustainable Transport via the phone number above or via email:
john.bartels@portphillip.vic.gov.au.

Yours sincerely
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CLAIRE FERRES MILES
General Manager Place Strategy And Development

Encl.





